Mr A P Hann and Ms P Brennan
Reference:  117415

48 Cove Bvd

NORTH ARM COVE  NSW  2324
Contact: Rates Section 


Telephone:  02 6591 7222


24 July 2012


Dear Mr Hann and Ms Brennan


Assessment No.:  117415
Property:  48 Cove Boulevard, NORTH ARM COVE  NSW  2324

I refer to your enquiry regarding rates and charges levied on the above property and provide the following information.

In early 2011 Council applied for a Special Variation in rates and IPART determined that Council could increase its general income by 8% per annum for a period of three years commencing from the 2011/2012 rating period.  

Prior to determining its rate structure for the 2012/2013 rating period IPART advised Council that it may increase its rates in 2012/2013 by a further 0.4% resulting in an overall increase of 8.4%. 
IPART has made this adjustment to address a cash flow issue in relation to the carbon tax.  The 2013/2014 and 2014/2015 rate increases will be scaled back by 0.1% and 0.3% respectively to compensate for the initial 0.4% increase (refer to IPART fact sheet attached).
In 2011, the Department of Land & Property Information completed a general revaluation of all properties in the Council area. An analysis of the valuations has shown that there has been a general decrease in residential property values. 

In the Lower Coastal residential area which includes North Arm Cove, 93% of values decreased, 5% remained the same and only 2% increased. Whilst the majority of valuations decreased the movement has not been uniform.

Total income from the Lower Coastal area as a whole has increased by 8.2% which is lower than the approved IPART increase of 8.4%. 

Ideally, Council would like to increase rates uniformly across all properties subject to the rate however as a result of the introduction of new values this is not possible.  Rates for individual properties in the Lower Coastal area will vary due to differences in the movement of valuations.  When comparing 2012/2013 rates to 2011/2012 some will increase by greater than 8.2%, some by 8.2% or less and some may receive a decrease.

The Lower Coastal rate is applied to all residential properties in Hawks Nest, Tea Gardens, Pindimar, North Arm Cove & Seal Rocks.  Whilst the increase in the level of rates payable from property to property or even town to town is not uniform the overall increase in Council's rate income from the Lower Coastal rate is 8.2%. 

It is regretted that some ratepayers will be subject to increases in rates due to the movement in valuations however it should be stressed that these changes have no impact on the level of rate income received by Council, they will however redistribute the amount of rates payable from property to property.

I trust the above information will be of assistance.

Yours faithfully

LEE HOWARD

Revenue Co-Ordinator
Corporate & Community Services
